Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of the Bayou Vermilion District 
Held at Vermilionville, 300 Fisher Road Lafayette Louisiana
 4:30 pm, February 19, 2020
Call to Order was given by President Minyard.  The meeting was called at 4:30 pm.
Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call: Given by the Secretary: Commissioners Robert Minyard, Thomas Michot, Don McConnell, Ray Landry, and Calvin Leger were present.  Commissioners Kristie Cornell and Jennifer Farr were absent.  There was a quorum.
Approval of Minutes: MOTION: (R. Landry/C. Leger) Motion to accept the minutes from the January 22, 2020 regular meeting.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
Introduction of Guest(s):  Guest: None.  Staff: CEO Cheramie, Brady McKellar, Millicent Norbert, Emile Ancelet, and Kim Fournet.

Public Comment(s): There were no public comments.
Commissioner C. Comeaux joined the meeting at 4:33.

President’s Report: President Minyard met with HR Deb Waldman to discuss basic areas BVD needs improvement.  HR will be working with CEO Cheramie on job descriptions, policy and procedures, etc.  President Minyard also met with VLHMF Board.  They discussed the possibility of BVD/Vermilionville being part of a Video Bingo for Charity.  A representative from the 501C-3 would have to be attend the games for approximately 20 hours a month, 5-8 hours at a time when the Bingo games are held for BVD.    
CEO’s Report: Copies of CEO Cheramie’s report and coordinators reports (on file) were e-mailed to the commissioners. CEO reviewed his report.  CEO informed the board he hired Jamie Dupuis as the new Director of Communications.  She is working on the Soiree, website, and getting to know the job.  Wesley Davis of the Water Quality Department has taken Greg Guidroz’s position.  Wesley has requested that the name of the department revert back to the name it had previously. It will once again be called the Department of Education and Recreation.  Commissioners Ray Landry, Robert Minyard and Catherine Comeaux and CEO met with Sherman Billodeaux and Robert Cenac of Garden City Construction, and architect Lynn Guidry on January 29 to discuss solutions to the fire hydrant and sewage lines problem.  Several of the staff have expressed their desire to see the Monday before Mardi Gras, Lundi Gras, designated as a paid holiday. We already have 11 paid holidays for full-time and salaried staff.  HR Consulting have been meeting with the staff, myself included, to get an idea of what our HR needs are.
Cinema on the Bayou was successful.  The accreditation process is coming along nicely.

January 2020 numbers are improved over January 2019.
Marketing/Public Relations: The committee met with Chris Benoit, Millicent Norbert, Brady McKellar and Jamie Dupuis.  The 30th Anniversary celebration, which is scheduled for April 1, 2020, was discussed.  There will be a silent auction, 5 course meal, several performers, Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser, and much more.  Vermilionville would also like to have an event on Sunday April 5th for the general public.    
Finance/Capital/Budget: The committee did not meet.  The financial analysis comparison for the month ending January 2020 and January 2019 was available for the commissioners’ review.  The financials are also emailed to the commissioners.  CEO Cheramie made note of January’s revenues.
Operations/Bayou/Maintenance: The committee meet, it was discussed earlier in the meeting.
Environmental:  The committee did not meet.
Programming/Education/Grants: The committee did not meet.
Curatorial/Acquisitions: The department is meeting every week to work on the accreditation process and board members are welcome to attend.  BVD has received 6 Tabasco barrels for the village.
New Business: Commissioner C. Comeaux would like the board to know about a No Waste LA at Tulane on March 7th at 11:00 am.  Commissioner R. Landry would like CEO Cheramie to meet with Lynn Guidry to discuss the plans for the Water Quality Lab issues.   
Adjournment: MOTION: (R. Landry/T. Michot) Motion to adjourn. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
/s/ Robert Minyard                                                               /s/ Catherine Comeaux
Robert Minyard, President                                                   Catherine Comeaux, Secretary

        
